
Captains Meeting 

February 15, 2020 

The meeting was called to order by Bob Cornfield at 9:00 AM in the Apache room.  There were 62 club 
members present including the club board.  Officers present were Bob Cornfield, President; Art Sparling, Vice 
President; Debbie Meyer, Treasurer; Jeannine Kurtz, Secretary; Micki Brown, League Coordinator; and Don 
Bollard, Chapter Advisor. 

The prior meeting minutes and the treasurer’s report were approved. 
 Art gave an update on the One Day tournaments, the Tri-City tournament and the Sun City Grand 
tournament.   One Day tournaments will begin on March 18 and will continue through May.  Sign-up will be the 
morning of the tournament from 8 AM to 8:45 AM.  Teams and courts will then be assigned and the tournament 
will start at 9:00 AM.  SCG is sending five teams to the Tri-City tournament.  The SCG tournament on February 29th 
has a record turnout; therefore, two qualifying rounds will be played the morning of the tournament.  Check in 
will be at 8:30 AM, play starts at 9:00 AM.  There will be a lunch Break at Noon and play resumes at 1:00 PM. 
Finals and 3rd place game will start at 3:00 PM.   Prizes will be awarded around 4:00 PM.  Volunteers are needed 
to help with the tournament. 
 The election of the Vice-President and the Treasurer will be held at the SCG tournament in February.  
Persons interested in these positions should contact Bob Cornfield.  Debbie Meyer, the current Treasurer is 
interested in continuing her position. 
 The changes for next season were stated and discussed.  The one court format will be used unless a 
league is opted out by their Captain.  Two items against this change were stated.  Some people think that the one 
court format cuts down on socialization and that the computer grouped the same teams together for a number of 
weeks.  Micki will look at the grouping issue and try to rectify it.  Starting times will be 9:30, 12:00, 2:30, and 5:00.  
This change is aimed at filling the 9:30 and 5:00 time slots with more leagues.   
 Captains are responsible for signing up alternates for their league.  They need to give the list to Micki and 
to their team members. 
 Drop-in bocce continues and volunteers are needed to monitor once per month.  E-mail Bob if interested. 
 AED/CPR classes will continue as soon as members indicate that they are interested by e-mailing Bob.  
There is a defibrillating machine in the clubhouse.  Twelve people have completed the class. 
  
Other Items Discussed 
Micki would like to have an assistant to help with applications and getting new members into leagues.   
Dues will not be accepted from April 12 to Sept 1.  This is because league play is seasonal. 
Make-up league play is not mandatory. 
Captains should submit attendance for league parties to the Secretary. 
There are 875 members. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 9:55 AM. 
The next meeting will be held on October 17, 2020. 
 

 
 


